THE REGENTS OF THE UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL



1111 Franklin Street, 8th Floor • Oakland, California 94607-5200 • (510) 987-9800 • FAX (510) 987-9757

Charles F. Robinson
VICE PRESIDENT AND GENERAL COUNSEL

Writer's direct line: (510) 987-9720 E-mail: nancy.hamill@ucop.edu

June 21, 2011

VIA U.S. MAIL & e-mail

(fire@thefire.org)

Adam Kissel Vice President of Programs Foundation for Individual Rights in Education 601 Walnut Street, Suite 510 Philadelphia, PA 19106

Re: UCSB College Republican's Funding Request re David Horowitz Event

Dear Mr. Kissel:

Your letter dated June 7, 2011, addressed to Chancellor Yang has been forwarded to me for response. In your letter, you request that UCSB intervene to ensure that the College Republican's are allocated \$300 that FIRE believes the College Republican's were denied in connection with the David Horowitz event.

I have confirmed that the College Republicans did in fact receive full funding for their event. The Associated Students Legislative Council approved the requested \$800 for security and the Office of Student Life covered the additional \$300 requested by the College Republicans for the filming of the event.

Accordingly, the College Republicans have received the full amount of their \$1,100 request in connection with this event. Thank you for your interest and bringing this matter to our attention.

Sincerely,

Nancy Greenan Hamill

Campus Counsel

cc: Henry Yang, Chancellor

Michael Young, Vice Chancellor